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Memo

To:

Berlin City Council
From:

Jim Wheeler, City Manager
Date:

2/2/2015
Re:

City Manager’s Report 
1. Attached for review is the Berlin Police Department’s activity report for December 2014 as reported to the Police Commission.
2. At their meeting of January 28, the Governor and Council unanimously voted to authorize a loan agreement with the Berlin Water Works, Berlin, NH, to finance water system improvements, in the amount not to exceed $2,000,000 funded 100% from Drinking Water State Revolving Loan Fund  
3. The City awarded demolition contracts to the low bidder:  Douglas Jones, dba Cross Excavation.  Bid amount for the demotion of 155 Willow Street is $8,500. and 32 & 52 Ottawa Street will be demolished by the same contractor for $14,300.  The asbestos abatement work will begin Monday and demo should follow within the next two weeks, weather permitting.
4. The Berlin Board of Education will be holding a public hearing on a proposed budget of $17,980,056 at their Thursday, February 5, 2015 meeting.  The hearing begins at 6:00 p.m. at the Berlin High School Library with the School Board meeting immediately following.  An agenda is attached.
5. For you information attached is the 2014 Annual Report of District Activities of the AVRRDD.

6. The City’s budgeting process is proceeding on schedule.  All departments (excepting Schools as noted in item 4) have submitted their budgets.  Internal budget reviews with the City Manager and Finance Director/Tax Collector are ongoing at this time.

7. The Fire Department Staffing Task Force has developed a work plan to further develop to the work areas presented to City Council.  The Task Force has begun to work in detail on; Enhanced Collaboration with EMS, a PILOT program, User Fees and Insurance Recovery and ways to augment the current call system.  The Task Forces most recent meeting was February 2nd at 3:00 PM.
8. Attached, please find a written version of the City Manager’s verbal testimony provided to the Municipal and County Government Affairs Committee on January 30, 2015 at the Legislative Office Building in Concord.  The testimony is relative to HB 192 and proposes a bar on the use of RSA 83-F utility values, as determined by the DRA, in tax dispute proceedings between another subdivision of the State and a utility.  Also included is the testimony of the City Attorney. Please note that Mr. Boldt spoke on behalf of many communities and will not submit a charge to the City or another community for his effort.
9. Testimony regarding HB 224 will be heard tomorrow, February 3, 2015, by the Municipal and County Government Affairs Committee.  This is a bill that eliminates the Pollution Control Tax Exemption.
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